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Fhe General Manager,

Lithgow Council,

P.O.Box 19,

Lithgow 2790

RE: LEP 2013

Dear Sir,

I refer to your letter Ref LEP 2013 and Proposed Listing of Property 5249 Castlereagh
Highway, Round Swamp 2846 stating The Round Swamp Cemetery is to be created
as a local heritage item under the 2013 LEP.

T have no objection to the enclosed cemetery area being heritage listed provided it
does not limit my subdivision rights to subdivide my land into two parcels on either
side of Excelsior Road and the heritage listing only relatesto the enclosed cemetery
area and not the balance of my property.

I also wish to correct a number of errors on the Heritage Inventory. The cemetery is
still open. My Partner William Costello was buried in 2006 and Mary Ann Fanny
Chadwick was buried there in 2007. It is my intention to be buried there so the
cemetery is not closed.. It has been in existence for 160 years not 140. There are 150
known burials in the cemetery although only about 70 have headstones. William
Costello was the previous owner and I have owned the property since 2006.

Should you wish to discuss any aspect of this please phone me on 0263588237.

Yours faithfully,

Esme MartensAM




